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February 2019 
 

Letter from the Editor 

 

What lovely days we have had so far this year- perfect for a 

morning ride before it gets too hot! At least that has been my 

plan! I hope all of you got a drop or 2 out of the last couple 

of weeks rain’ish weather, my paddocks and tanks sure have 

appreciated it. 

 

Not a great deal this month, our February meeting is on the 

19th, so March will hopefully have a bit more juice to it.  

 

I mainly wanted to send out Feb newsletter as I had the first 

training day’s date wrong last month, instead of the 24th, it 

is the 17th MARCH, and I wanted to clear up any confusion, 

had anyone noticed. 

 

Anyway, as always, if anyone wishes to add anything to the 

newsletters, my email is moo_clock@hotmail.com , please 

don’t hesitate to email me! 

 

Sam Howard- Newsletter Editor.  

  

Helen ward- President  
Ph: 0484 868 833  
corbettscreek@hotmail.com  
 
Sam Howard-Vice President 
Ph: 0439 776 561 
moo_clock@hotmail.com 
 
Judy Carsley- Secretary 
freelance2@bigpond.com  
 
Donna Woodward-Treasurer 
0417 788 853 
donna@woodvale.farm 
 
Other contacts: 
 
Tom and Fe Kelman- 
 
Sue Dale- 
suedale@spiderweb.com.au  
 
Robyn Royal- 
 
Donna Groves- 
 
Emalie Rowan- 
 
Lynne Keys- 
 
Peter Corbett 
 
Judith Grantham- 
 
Zoe Olszowy- 0408 449 070 
zoeghostrider@hotmail.com 
 
Bronwyn Bulmer- 
 
Tenielle Cross- 
 
 
 

MEETINGS ARE 3RD 
TUESDAY OF EVERY 
MONTH 
NEXT MEETING- 19th Feb 
Gympie RSL Snooker room. 
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Updated Dressage tests for 2019- 
 
Again- just for those who don’t already know, EA have created all new dressage tests beginning 
2019. I have to say, I was happy for the change, the new tests are different and exciting, but also 

a little daunting at the prospect of now re-writing the knowledge in my head!! 

Head to the EA website http://www.equestrian.org.au/dressage-rules to find all the new rules 

and tests for 2019. 

 

Tip: If you are unsure if your tests are current, they have changed the names of the tests back 
to letters ie: Preliminary 1.1 is now preliminary 1A    1.2 is now 1B     1.3 is now 1C , and so on for all 

levels. So if your papers have only numbers, they are old and need refreshing!! 

 

Memberships 2019 
 

A reminder that all memberships are now due for renewal, please find 
membership form attached to newsletter email, or find the form on our 
website. Pricing for 2019 memberships are as follows- 

• Renewing individual- $45.00  

• New individual- $50.00 

• Renewing family- $60.00 
• New family- $65.00 

 

Club shirts 
 

Thank you to everyone who ordered and prepaid for club shirts. We have had a few 

troubles with the changing of treasurers, so the order has been slightly delayed. Once 
we get confirmation and delivery, you will all be informed!! Thank you again to all who 

ordered promptly. 
 

 

http://www.equestrian.org.au/dressage-rules
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CDA Events – 2019 Calendar Changes or updates will be highlighted 

 
February-  Tuesday 19th – meeting Snooker room Gympie RSL 

 
March- Sunday 17th – Training day.  Program on website, contact Helen Ward 

for more information. 
 
April-  Sunday 7th- Official and Participant Dressage day. 

 
 
May –  Sunday 26th- Training day 
 
 
June-  Sunday 9th Official and Participant Dressage day 
 
 
July-  Sunday 28th- Official and Participant Dressage day 
 
 
August- Sunday 18th- Training day 
 
 
September- Sunday 1st- CDA Dressage Championships.  

 
 
October – Sunday 13th- Training day. 
 
November- 
 
 


